
Unapproved Draft Minutes 

 
 

Board of Directors Meeting 

February 25, 2019 @ 7PM in the Social Room 
 

                

 

The meeting was called to order by Bobby Bellantoni at 7PM 

 

Board Members Present: Bob Bellantoni (President), Judy Cole (Vice President), George Herrera 

(Treasurer), Bill Noraian (Director), Anthony Caronia (Secretary), Augustine Perrotta (Director), 

Lori Lenoble (Director), Bill Webster (Property Manager). A quorum was established 

 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made by George Herrera (M1) and seconded by Anthony Caronia to approve the 

January 28th Meeting Minutes. The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Bill Noraian (M2) and seconded by Judy Cole to approve the BOD Workshop 

Minutes of February 8th, 2019. The motion carried unanimously. 

 

Board & Management Reports 
Bobby Bellantoni provided an oral President’s Report concerning the good financial condition of the 

Association. Additionally mentioned were some house rules which needed better compliance. A copy 

is attached as part of the record. 

George Herrera provided a Treasurer’s Report which is attached as part of the record. 

Anthony Caronia provided a brief statement to communicate to owners that the Association had been 

served a summons resulting from an owner lawsuit. 

Bill Webster provided a Manager’s Report which is attached as part of the record. 

 

Old Business 
None. 

 

New Business 
There was no Board action taken. The following items were of general discussion. 

1. A member’s meeting will be scheduled for March 25th in order to gain approval for “Pooled Reserves”. 

2. The final report for Emergency Life Safety System (ELSS) is expected from consultant Nick Scolara with 

the week. 

3. A review of recycling protocol was communicated. Qualified recycle items include (1) cardboard and 

paper (2) metal cans (3) plastic bottles/containers with screw tops. Glass is no longer part of recycling 

but is collected separately to avoid trash chute damage. 
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Committee Reports 
Rich Passero (3A) has contacted LBTS to address concerns of dune vegetation overgrowth which may 

impede beach access. A follow up meeting took place on property whereby Randal Clutter (town 

official) and Jenna Cardena (EPA) evaluated current conditions. It was determined that Royal Coast 

provide a plot plan to the Town to establish maintenance responsibilities. Any alteration to the current 

condition would be addressed after the 2019-20 turtle season is over. 

 

Judy Cole reported “common area” signage had been ordered from the vendor and illustrations should 

follow shortly. Pam Herrera and Kathy Bellantoni were acknowledged for their help with the project. 

 

 

 

A motion was made by Judy Cole (M3) and seconded by George Herrera to adjourn the meeting at 

7:45PM. The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bill Webster, Property Manager 
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